











Ministerio del
Medio
Ambiente

Gobierno de Chile

Santiago de Chile, 18 de mayo de 2018

To
The United Nations QIAO Plan
on Climate Change and Nature Conservation

| hereby have the pleasure of presenting my support to the Proposal “International
collaborative initiative for decarbonization and climate resilient governance in megacities of
South America”; presented to the 2018/2019 Projects of the United Nations QIAO Plan on
Climate Change and Nature Conservation.

This proposal is the outcome of a multi-stakeholder international alliance of three cities:
Buenos Aires; S3o Paulo and Santiago and brings together: political decision-makers and
practitioners from the three cities administrations; scientists and experts to contribute with a
high level of scientific information and knowledge on urban climate; representatives of civil
society and IGO: the Pan American Health Organization (PAHO).

The objective of the proposed project is to directly support decarbonization and global change
adaptation plans and actions in the three cities and the governance, capacity building and
communication necessary to achieve the expected transformations. The objective is aligned
with the climate change and air pollution policies of the city of Santiago de Chile.

Sincerely,

FOCAL POINT OF CHILE-FOR THE INTER-AMERICAN INSTITUTE
FOR GLOBAL CHANGE RESEARCH

Ministerio del Medio Ambiente de Chile. Direccién: San Martin 73, Santiago, Chile. Teléfono: (56-2) 25735600
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PREFEITURA DE
SAO PAULO

. VERDE E MEIO AMBIENTE

Sao Paulo 17.th May 2018

Oficio 03/CMMCE/2018

To the :
QIAO PLAN ON CLIMATE CHANGE
. AND NATURE CONSERVATION

~ At www.unsouthsouth.org

Dear Sirs,

The Inter-American Institute for Global Change Research (lAl) invited the
Municipality of Sao Paulo, in Brazil, through its Secretariat for the Green and
Environment, to support a research project on decarbonization and global change
adaptation plans and actions in the three biggest South American cities, Buenos
Aires (Argentina), Santiago de Chile and Séao Paulo. This project will be presented
to the Qiao Plan on Climate Change and Nature Conservation in a plea for funding.

Climate change is an enormous challenge that local governments must face. Local
authorities most probably will be the first public authorities affected during climate
extreme events, because they are nearer to the citizens at their common life. On
the other hand, local governments usually do not have some of the legal
competences to address such problems.

‘Therefore, the Municipality of Sdo Paulo will always encourage knowledge
productlon that may improve its management performance. This is the reason we
'send you this supportlng letter.

Sincerely yours, - ; 3

Secretaria do Verde e do Meio Ambiente do Municipio de Sado Paulo
Rua do Paraiso; 387 - 04103-000 - Sao Paulo - SP Brasil
Email: mudancasclimaticas@prefeitura.sp.gov.br

Telx (55 .11)."5187-0269 #



